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Upcoming Events: ​

The National Suicide Prevention Line
is now reachable at 988 and will direct
callers to local crisis centers for
assistance.
The existing crisis line for Johnson
Country Mental Health Emergency
Services is still accessible at (913)
268-0156.

Welcome (back) John Weedman to the City Council. John served
three terms (6 years) as a Councilman, retiring his seat at the end
of 2019. John graciously agreed to fill the open seat, was sworn in
as a city councilperson at the August Council meeting and will
serve until the end of next year.



Prior to the regularly scheduled September City Council Meeting on September 12, 2022, there will
be a Revenue Neutral Rate hearing, followed by the Budget Hearing. The September City Council
Meeting will follow the hearings. Click here for the hearing notice.

Flying Cow Gelato
If you haven't noticed, Westwood Hills has a new shop! Flying Cow Gelato opened this summer in the

https://files.constantcontact.com/dc341674401/49f85015-343b-4269-a027-ba570f5a5e09.pdf


space next door to Annedore's Fine Chocolates. See the below article by Jenny Vergara in the August
issue of the InKansasCity Magazine. A digital copy of the edition can be found here.

YOTM
Congratulations to 2117 West 49th Street for the August Yard of the Month!

https://www.inkansascity.com/the-magazine/digital-magazine-edition/


In Memoriam
Former Westwood Police Chief Corkey Wells, passed away on July 9, 2022. Chief Wells began his
employment with Westwood in August of 1976 and served with the Police Department until his
retirement as Chief in December 2013. Read his full obituary here.

Volunteers Needed!
On Saturday, September 17th, City volunteers are needed for both the Paper Shredding & e-Cycle
Event AND the Environmental fair. Hours are 8:30-Noon for the shredding event and 8:45-Noon for
the Environmental Fair.
Please contact the City Clerk at clerk@westwoodhillsks.gov to volunteer for the Paper Shredding
and e-Cycle event (we need two volunteers who can lift heavy boxes) and Karen Sexton at 913 579-
4406 to volunteer for the Environmental Fair (no heavy lifting).

https://www.penwellgabelkc.com/Obituary/249785/Carlos-Wells/Olathe-KS
mailto:clerk@westwoodhillsks.gov




Stormwater Cost Share Program
The City of Westwood Hills encourages individual homeowners to
incorporate Stormwater Best Management Practices (BMP) on
their properties to aid in the improvement of local and regional
water quality.   

At the same time, the City encourages planting native plants and
trees to support the natural ecosystem and provide food for



pollinators like bees and butterflies. The BMP Cost Share program
will reimburse applicants up to 50% of eligible expenses, not to
exceed a project reimbursement cap for the proper installation of
the following best management practices:

Project Type              Project Reimbursement Cap
Rain Barrel                 $75 per barrel, up to two
Native tree planting    $150 per tree, up to two
Rain garden/pollinator garden  $1000 

Go to containtherainjoco.com for the application. Vegetation
must be installed by October 31, 2022, and Native trees must be planted by November 30,
2022. Requests for refunds must be received by November 30, 2022.

Start planning your garden now. Visit the K-State Research and Extension Online Gardening
Calendar to help with your planning.

Johnson County Severe Weather Guide
Severe weather is possible in Johnson County throughout the year. This
hazardous weather can put people’s safety at risk and cause damage to
property. Johnson County Government has created an online guide to help
residents prepare for and monitor severe weather.

COVID-19 HELPFUL INFORMATION

iHealth Test Kit Expiration Extension
As of July 8, 2022, the FDA extended the shelf-
life of the iHealth COVID-19 Antigen Rapid tests
to 12 months. Visit the iHealth website for more
details or to look up new expiration dates by lot
numbers.

COVID-19 Vaccinations:
Schedule an appointment with the County at
https://jocovaccine.rsvpify.com/.

COVID-19 Testing:
Ongoing - COVID-19 saliva testing at various
locations around the area. Find testing sites and
sign up at:
https://www.gogettested.com/kansas#bookin
g-widget

Free COVID-19 testing for Johnson County
residents is available at the Department of
Health and Environment's Olathe location . Go
to https://www.jocogov.org/schedule-covid-
19-test for more information or to schedule a
test.

COVID At-Home Tests
Residents can order up to 4 additional free at-
home COVID-19 tests at
https://www.covidtests.gov/

COVID At-Home Tests Available at
JCDHE ​
Johnson County Department of Health and
Environment (JCDHE) is distributing free, at-
home rapid (antigen) testing kits at its Olathe
office, 11875 S. Sunset Drive, via drive-thru only.
The drive-thru is open Mondays, Wednesdays,
and Fridays from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m., no
appointment needed, while supplies last. Rapid
tests are self-administered, and results are
available within 15 minutes. PCR saliva test kits
are available upon request.

Johnson County COVID-19 Webpage
Visit https://www.jocogov.org/coronavirus-
covid-19-update to schedule a free COVID-19
test, view the COVID-19 dashboard, locate
vaccine information, and more!

Stormwater Management Plan and Annual Report

https://www.containtherainjoco.com/
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Go7x2MSrGpShu6gaft_kUIrOZpGGiFnSRf4wsQs2T_JYOZVoreTF7h_8jdzwYKDVhKbYMh_l4ucgHQChysDKd_306t3vUxiL7lowJ1FMQ97WQjVCHGxo9niCmNpqapOOjeD1mF8cR73Y4hD3PAERrgiJUUM1wLLiil086braBKL1nioVYUyBfPPfa5XnGVswe9An47dZsUVE8zMlcSuqTg==&c=fvjCipGC9sjMHdDvJaxNhUtnE9yFTJdWBJTXiNcsPqcIsMRdXChy2Q==&ch=jGh5T8gUHFwChCSAbsgFPLP-kOjET4yai4mOaZR4VrMBeo_42HlgcQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Go7x2MSrGpShu6gaft_kUIrOZpGGiFnSRf4wsQs2T_JYOZVoreTF7izpZ7qOaCITF2IZsAAUqbl7uDQ0ZQvYvGBISVmW4PCL4-2zjEjaECkaflynBf8qbk-K8bD7eQ3a6qtGFpDUj9FeFoTM5P2wJFJt6qbU8SXbGH7o2OP09RS2BozWtaTINmaoxXX0colkdypyrD31vXX1YHv3bogLsUkjJLR3jU-3QsdgYSfN27_22juYYG0i4A==&c=1w6i4jVMSBveU4LKq9SaUklMak-8tVZeAFLXLEdjbpMtpnwtE-I4NQ==&ch=yLsqsYH_NWRq5d05jrYxC9zKxCgR8pNMc7xcU_ajvrhp4bO4vop9FA==
https://ihealthlabs.com/pages/news#expiration
https://jocovaccine.rsvpify.com/
https://www.gogettested.com/kansas#booking-widget
https://www.jocogov.org/dept/health-and-environment/locations-hours
https://www.jocogov.org/schedule-covid-19-test
https://www.covidtests.gov/
https://www.jocogov.org/coronavirus-covid-19-update


The 2021 Stormwater Management Plan and the 2021 SMP Annual Report can be
found on the City's website.
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City Information
City Clerk: Beth O'Bryan - clerk@westwoodhillsks.gov - 913-262-6622
Mayor: Rosemary Podrebarac - mayor@westwoodhillsks.gov

City Council
Michael Anfang - Budget and Finance - anfang@rocketmail.com 
Ed Gogol - Landscaping - gogol.monday@gmail.com
Karen Sexton - Public Safety - kls@sextonandshelor.com 
Dave Schmitz - Public Works - daveschmitz@gmail.com
John Weedman - john@midwestbinding.com 
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